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Background: 


Transportation network companies, or ridesharing, are a common form of transportation throughout the United States, in 47 states, most developed countries and New York City.   But not yet in Upstate New York.  Ridesharing provides individuals transportation in areas that are “under taxied” or where public transit has a limited service area or schedule, such as Upstate.  It allows drivers, using their own personal vehicles, to earn an income on a flexible schedule, while providing the community with reliable and safe transportation that ultimately reduces traffic congestion and reduces greenhouse gas emissions. 





To allow the ride-sharing services beyond New York City, state legislation needs to be enacted to clarify state law, set policy for transportation network activities, including a state-wide regulatory framework to operate from and reasonable insurance coverages.  Locally-based regulation is problematic for this industry, as exemplified by their recently ending operations in the cities of Austin, Chorpus Christi and Galveston, Texas.  





This past Thanksgiving evening more than 43,000 individuals tried to use ride share services outside of New York City.  Many business associations, tourism organizations, restaurants, breweries, and university student groups are endorsing ride sharing to reduce drunk driving and enhance quality of life for seniors and others who are otherwise transportation challenged.





Recently nine Upstate city mayors sent a joint letter to Governor Cuomo, Assembly and Senate leadership, expressing their support for ride sharing, stating “The State is in a position to set reasonable and uniform standards.”    They did not request or urge a regulatory framework to be ruled by local municipalities, which would be unworkable.





The Issue:  Governor Cuomo has proposed and the New York State Senate has passed reasonable legislation to bring ridesharing to Upstate communities and residents, including some fees for a driver injury fund and revenue for Upstate transit.   However, the recently introduced Assembly bill (A.6661 Cahill) presents significant obstacles to ridesharing.   It calls for localities, not the state, to set the regulatory framework, creating an unworkable hodge podge of inconsistent standards and regulations.  It also requires a minimum of $1.5 million in liability coverage, more than any other state and 20 times than traditional for-hire operations, as well as wheelchair accessibility in vehicles for no extra charge.  Traditional for-hire transports do not have this mandate or capability.  





Our Position:  CenterState CEO calls upon the Governor Cuomo, the Senate and Assembly to agree upon network transportation legislation that provides a reasonable statewide regulatory framework and requirements as part of the 2017-18 State Budget Process to commence ride sharing in Upstate communities as soon as possible.  
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